Town Board of Holland November 2016 Minutes

The Town Board of Holland met Monday December 5, 2016 at 8pm.

All members were present, Chmn Wall called the meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The minutes of the November 7, 2016 meeting and the November 17, 2016 budget meeting were read, a motion by Sup. VandeWettering was made to approve them, seconded by Sup. Geiger. Motion passed.

Old Business: None

New Business: Sup.Geiger called Deyo Disposal regarding spring clean-up and stated they would provide a dumpster for yard waste. Clerk Bill Clancy gave a report on the new signage for the speed limits on the west end of Cty CE. Sup. Geiger made the motion to extend the 30 mph farther to the west and have a 45 mph to the Haen Orchard site. Sup. VandeWettering seconded the motion and it passed. Butch Jeske asked if the speed signs at Arla Foods could be moved to make them more visible, Chmn Wall said he'd check it out. Chmn Wall stated that there is 1/2 mile of Man-Cal Road that Manitowoc County is to maintain but it doesn't get around to plowing snow when needed. He stated that he would talk to Manitowoc County or the town chairman about solving the problem. Treasurer Gloria Kennedy stated that if there was money left in the town banking account, would the board be okay with the dispersement of it to the designated parks. It was left up to the treasurer to see if funds were available to take care of it.

Payment of Bills: After review of bills, a motion was made by Sup. VandeWettering to pay the bills, seconded by Sup. Geiger. Motion passed.

Being no other business, a motion to adjourn by Chmn Wall, seconded by Sup. Geiger. Meeting adjourned.